
February Half Term  

18th - 22nd February 2019  

Star of the Week  

Reception ð Isabella Ormerod  

Year 1/2 -  Evie Notman  

Year 3/4 -  Isabel Sime  

Year 5/6 -  Jack Norman  

Dates:  Events:  

31st January  Parents to Lunch - Reception 

1st February  No Golf Club  

1st February  Year 5/6 Class Assembly - 9:15am 

4th February  Reception/Year 6 Height & 

Weight Measurement  

4th February  Mercury Theatre Workshop - 

Year 3/4  

5th February  Multi Cultural Story Telling      

Afternoon  

5th February  Open Classroom 

7th February  Reception Class Assembly - 

9:15am 

7th February  Parents to Lunch Year 6  

13th February  Parents Consultations - Year 1, 2, 

3 & 4 (1:00ñ3:00pm)  

14th February  Parents Consultations  - Reception 

/5&6 (1 -3pm) All Years 3:30 - 6pm 

Weekly Newsletter -  Friday 25th January 2019  

Welcome to newsletter No 3 of the Spring Term.  

We would like to wish Thomas Wright,     

Jacob Hewitt and Dora Pieropan  a very 

happy birthday for this week.  

 

If your child has a birthday 

during the week, parents are 

welcome to come in to join 

them for lunch. Please let the 

office know.  

Reminder School Closure               

Procedureséé! 

In the event of bad weather 

(SNOW), please check the   

Website and Essex County Council 

School Closures page.  

A ParentMail will be sent out before 

7am to inform parents/carers.  

 

Thank you to all parents that have sent 

their best wishes for Mrs Smart, we have 

passed these on and we wish her well.  

Mrs Meares will be acting head teacher in 

Mrs Smartõs absence and is in 

school five days a week.  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwios9G1_6zQAhXGPRQKHSVfBakQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mirror.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fuk-news%2Fuk-weather-snow-could-hit-8918921&bvm=bv.138493631,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHth_RRJ


Our aim at Terling Church of England Primary School is to create an inclusive family         
environment with strong Christian links to the church and community to enable our children to 

leave us as confident, responsible pupils, proud of themselves and their achievements.  

Writing Presentation  

This weekõs writing presentation is 

awarded to  

Ruby Hawthorn -Meares - Year 5/6  

Daniel Lines & Nicky Wynne -   

Year 3/4  

Maya Butcher - Year 1/2  

Reuben Jaeger & Jack Neave -    

Reception 

 

Year 5/6 Class Assembly 

is on Friday 1st February 

at 9:15am 

Governor Visits  

Janice Ovenden met with Mrs Meares to discuss Quality of Teaching  

Staff Training  

Mrs V and Mrs Partridge both attended a Shanghai Maths course  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday we had a visit from Friederike from 

PARC (Essex). This is a small children's charity 

which is based at the Great Notley Country Park, 

just outside of Braintree. They provide services 

for children and young people with additional needs 

in Essex, including  after -school care and holidays 

clubs. Friederike was very impressed with the      

reaction from the children and the questions she 

was asked. 

The school council meet once a 

week with Mrs Norrington and this 

week they have been discussing  

ideas to help improve the school.  

These have come from class    

meetings. 

Curriculum  

Reception class are learning about Chinese New 

Year. As part of this we have been learning          

different dance and music styles. Some of the    

children went to see Mrs Meares to perform our 

Chinese drumming routine, she thought it was     

wonderful.  



Well done to Years 5/6 who 

achieved 99.1% attendance last 

week! 

 A huge congratulations to Maya  

Butcher, Freddie Culleton, Scott King, 

Amelie Millard, Innes Thompson,   

Bethany Tillett, Milo Wills, Gracie  

Gowers, Isabella Johnson, Luke Lough, 

Mia Nickels, George Gillespie, Frank 

OõDonoghue, Caitlyn Roby-Smith and 

Maddison Twin  who all achieved 100% 

in their Accelerated  Reading Quiz this 

week! 

16 in total (some children scored 100% 

more than once)éé Well done everyone! 

www.terling.essex.sch.uk  

PLEASE LOOK ON THE WEBSITE  REGULARLYñLOTS OF  INFORMATION AND SUPPORT FOR YOUR CHILDõS 

LEARNING.  

Holidays in Term Time 
We would like to remind all Parents/Carers that 
we will not authorise holidays during term time 

unless the reasons are exceptional. 
Penalty notices may be issued where there has 

been at least 10 sessions of unauthorised        
absence during the previous ten school weeks.  
The penalty for each parent is £60, for each 
child, if paid within 21 days of receipt of the   

notice. This rises to £120 if paid after 21 days but 
within 28 days of receipt of the notice. 

 
   

Reading Tip/Ideas  

Take a trip to the library and 

choose a book to read together.  

Collective Worship - 22/01/2019  

This week the collective worship group read this 

prayer to the classes  

Dear God, 

Help us to be strong and courageous.  

Help us to speak out for others.  

Help us to stand up and be counted.  

Help us to do the right thing, not just say the easy 

thing.  

Amen. 

The children were 

then asked to write 

their own prayers on 

templates that were 

given to them.  

 

We would like to wish Mr Sime a 

speedy recovery after recently  

having surgery on his shoulder.  

Congratulations to Franklin Johnson, 

Thomas Lunn, Paige Harrington and 

Connor Long who have all moved up a 

colour in reading this week.  

Well done to you all!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Year 1 parents for joining their children for lunch this week. Miss Doe 

and Mrs Breen served Homemade Chicken Pie or Cheddar Whirls as a vegetarian option. 

This was enjoyed by all children and parents.  

Year 3/4 Class Assembly  

 

Years 3 and 4 were doing a class assembly all about 

our topic Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. Daniel 

and Rex were the narrators. First, we read out 

three of the classes blurbs, then Dora read out the 

story of Prince Pondicherry. Next we showed our 

collages of a chocolate wrapper. After, we read 

facts about the history of chocolate. Then some of 

the class made actions for how chocolate is made 

while Isla read them out. After we sang a Spanish 

chocolate egg.  

By Mia Nickels (year 3)  

Year 3/4 Collages  

 

We couldnõt make a chocolate palace, but we made a     
collage out of chocolate wrappers. Mrs Partridge asked 
year 3/4 to bring wrappers in to make our collages. We 

drew a big version of a castle then glued all the    
wrappers on. There were lots of different designs. 

They are all unique and 
special to the children 

who made them. 

 

                         By Nicky (year 3) and  

                            Isla (year 4)  


